City of Albuquerque

Para-Transit Advisory Board

October 13, 2009 -- Minutes

PAB Members Attending: Tracy Agiovlasitis (Vice-Chair), Jayne Frandsen, Judy Moore & Mike D’Arco
& Bill Richardson (TAB Liaison) (excused)

         Absent: (non-excused), Ron Gattas, Olimpia Castillo 
Transit Staff Attending: Annette Paez

Tracy A, Vice-Chair, called the meeting to order at 10:13 am.  

Roll call noted above.  Judy M moved to approve the agenda, Jayne F seconded & all approved.  Jayne F moved to approve the minutes from September 2009, Judy M seconded and all approved. 

Public comments (2-minute limit): none

ABQ Ride Statistics:  Annette P presented the statistics for September 2009 noting a total of 17,603 rides provided (625 more trips than September 2008), 485 No Shows (85 less than September 2008) and 4,103 Cancellations (219 less than September 2008).  

Statistics also indicated that out of a total of 64 calls there were 14 calls regarding employee misbehavior and 23 regarding safety.  These two issues are always higher than any other calls received.  Annette P verbally reviewed a sampling of those complaints, noting that most of the safety are for speeding or aggressive driving and stating that staff was rude.  Note that of the 64 calls, 11 compliments. Annette P reminded us that all incoming calls are documented on paper, she reviews them and then assigns them to appropriate managers who will contact the caller back if there is a caller name and phone number.  She also states that if it is considered severe, they will automatically pull the video/audio for review.  If it is revealed that there was a problem, the staff is appropriately reprimanded.  For example, recently there was an accident in which it was revealed that the driver was on a cell phone – the driver was reprimanded.  Another was a complaint that a driver was sexually harassing a rider, but when the tape was pulled there was no evidence of the complaint. Jayne F stated that at a recent ACB (American Council for the Blind) meeting it was brought up that follow up calls were not received on complaints.  Annette P stated that anyone who does not hear back should contact her directly at 250-2619.  Mike D confirmed with Annette P that consistent complaints are kept in staff files and appropriate reprimand is followed.  Annette P said that most of these are staff attitude at this point.  When questioned about regular retraining, Annette P said there is none regularly held, but in 2008 they had everyone review customer service skills.  This year, she hopes to repeat customer service skills and disability awareness. 

In regard to drivers, Annette P reported that several fixed route drivers were cross-trained on SunVan and were used for this service last weekend.  She said that out of 72 budgeted drivers, they have 62 on the road.  Also, 6 new SunVan drivers were just hired and it will be about 5-6 weeks before they are driving independently.  Annette P also noted that it is hard to keep all budgeted slots filled due to natural loss of drivers who are sick or leave the job.  She also stated that about 50% of the applicants for transit positions are lost along the arduous application process, which takes about 5-6 months.  Annette P also said that current drivers will be bidding on routes on November 2, 2009 and some like to change their routine routes for variety, so riders can expect some changes.  Routes are bid every 4 months. 

Judy M asked about fixed route bus changes, Annette P did not have written information, but told us that the 777 and 666 Rapid Ride routes will be changing bus stop times soon.  Judy M also asked if the 16/18 route that stops at the Herman Sanchez Community Center would continue when the GE plant closes.  Annette P is not aware of any plans for that route, called the BUG (Broadway/University/Gibson), to change.  She added that it has been discussed splitting the 16/18 into two different routes at times, noting it is the longest route now.  Judy M noted that there are some students who can utilize the fixed-route bus versus SunVan by using that bus stop.

IVR (Interactive Voice Response) system follow up: It was noted that the automated call is still confusing riders as it is giving ride numbers instead of always using the rider’s ID number.  Annette P will again follow up, as it should have already been changed in the system.  Leslie H from ARCA stated that the vans are still arriving well after the 5-minute arrival call states.  Annette P acknowledges there are still some glitches and is thankful for the feedback. Annette P does not have formal numbers, but she feels that less than 1% of riders opted out of the IVR calling system.  

AVL (Audio Visual Locator) screens update:  This overall benefit will be a long process as evidenced when Annette P stated that they have spent several weeks on the pilot set up for one route.  The Menaul/Montgomery route bus programming is nearly complete (which will show current location on the AVL screens in the office).  Once a route has been programmed in, then every bus must be programmed.  This “scheduled adherence” for the full fleet will take time.   (After the meeting, anyone attending was invited to observe exactly how the AVL system works. Annette P gave a tour that provided information on how it is working for the one route above and how it will work for the rest of the fixed-route, SunVan and Supervisor vehicles.) 

Rider Manual Update: Annette P shared with the membership a 2-page document with pertinent details for using the SunVan system.  She would like to include in a new riders packet of information and asked for PAB input and approval.  Suggestions were given to her at that time so that she can put a final version together.  Suggestions included, but not limited to these points:

1. Call 243-7433 and they can send you a list of outlets that passes can be purchased.

2. Cancelling trips may be called in between 5am – 8am and 5pm – 10:30pm as dispatchers will answer the phones and correctly cancel the ride.

3. Please get the name of the CSR (Customer Service Representative) when you call in, so that issues can be readily addressed.  

Annette P will update pieces each month and review with PAB.  Tracy A confirmed that the old riders manual is still being currently given to riders newly certified at this time.  

Attendance for SunVan users for Luminaria Tour this winter: It was decided that there is not adequate planning time to suggest providing SunVan service for the tour this year.  It was also discussed that despite this being a city-sponsored event, the federal guidelines still state that SunVan service is only required during the hours fixed-route is operating.  Fixed route buses do not run during the time of the tour and there is argument that it could be discriminatory to fixed route users who are unable to get to the park & ride location if SunVan took riders to that location.  Annette P announced that the park & ride location for the Luminaria Tour on December 24th is the Convention Center and the parking will be free for that event.

Appeals Process review: Tracy A again stated that this needs to be better coordinated and there needs to be one point person to liaison with the PAB in scheduling these.  Annette P stated that Bianca C would still be our point person & notify us of appeals via email.  Jayne F agreed to call all PAB members each month on the phone to ensure communication.  The appeals this month were scheduled a week prior to our meeting and so Annette P handled them at that time.

Miscellaneous Items:
a. Bus Stop Accessibility at 12th Street: Annette P was not aware of this issue being raised by Mike D last month.  Mike D will follow up with Ken Cox on the CD he provided last month and will include Richard Bennison, city ADA coordinator, in that process.

b. Plan for Policy & Procedure Manual:  This issue is tabled for now with the focus on getting a current Rider manual.

c. Rebuilding PAB membership: Tracy A stated that she anticipates no movement on the persons who submitted letters of interest and resume’s with the mayoral transition the end of this year.  She also notes that PAB should communicate to the new mayor the concern for attention to transportation in our city.  Further discussion is warranted.

New business: Judy M stated there were still some problems with students getting their passes stamped at the Daytona location.  She also noted that many of the students have not purchased an official honored citizens pass and if they did this problems could be curbed.

Adjournment: Tracy A adjourned the meeting at 11:43am.  The next meeting will be held on Tuesday, November 10th, 2009 here at ATC from 10am to 11:30am.  NOTE THE MEETINGS ARE NOW ON THE 2ND TUESDAY OF EACH MONTH!!  The public is welcome.

(Approved 1/19/10)
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